Waimea Outdoor Circle – Waimea Trails and Greenways
Joint meeting Monday, November 19, 2007 5:00 to 6:30 PM

The issue to be discussed:  what exactly stands in the way of WOC signing the easement, and what steps must be taken in order to remove those barriers?

Three issues were identified as the sole remaining barriers to WOC’s agreement:

1. Route through the Nature Park 

2. Removal of signature trees

3. Integrity of the stream

These issues were resolved as follows:

1. The paved path will be changed without changing the easement as drawn.  Two locations for these changes were agreed and marked on the trail map, one at location marked #1 and one at location marked #6.   
2. Six trees were marked on the trail map at locations understood by the participants.  These six trees will not be removed.

3. The paved path will be moved as far from the stream bed as possible, to avoid damage to the trees  whose roots are helping to stabilize the stream bed.

4. When roots of significant trees must be cut, this will be done by a certified arborist in order to minimize the damage to the trees and the land.

5. Mike Krauss is accepted by WOC and WT&G as the final arbiter on the question of what trees must be removed (except for the six untouchable trees), and the extent to which trees must be trimmed or cut back.

With these agreements, WOC will approve the easement as drawn.

It was generally agreed that it is beneficial to proceed with the granting of the easement as quickly as possible in order to secure the funding and attention of the County.  It was also understood and agreed that the exact placement, width, and construction of the path through the Nature Park entails several issues that must still be worked out, but which are not prerequisites for the approval of the easement by WOC.  These issues include:

1. Involvement of NRCS: WOC intends to consult NRCS and be guided by their advice regarding the stream bed and related concerns

2. Liability: It is anticipated that the County will want to remove more trees and do more trimming than WOC would like, in order to reduce the County’s liability in case of accidental injury.  The question arose and needs to be researched: can WOC through its liability insurer indemnify and hold the County harmless against all such claims?

3. Safety concerns: with a paved 10’ road/trail through the park, there is concern that bicyclists will be able to reach dangerous speeds in comparison with the pedestrians, their children, and their pets.  Some form of disincentive to high speeds seems desirable.

